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NEWSLETTER        JULY 2014 ï MARCH 2015 

Rxattler  Times 
Presidentôs Message 

NDPAC NEWSLETTER OF THE NATIONAL DIAMONDBACK PHARMACY ALUMNI COUNCIL   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Spring!  Wow, how fast another year has gone by. Iôm proud to report 

that we, alumni pharmacists, have been productive - from the re-organization of 

local chapters to establishing relationships with students.  We are so excited 

about the commitment and talent that is within the FAMU Rxattler family and 

know that the remainder of the 2014-2015 fiscal year (July 1, 2014 ï June 30, 

2015) will be finished strong. 

 

The mission of the National Diamondback Pharmacy Alumni Council (NDPAC) 

is, in summary, to connect, give, and promote. NDPAC is affectionately known 

as Diamondback. Diamondback is the alumni organization of the Florida A & M 

University College of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences (FAMU COPPS), 

developed by us, for us to support the FAMU COPPS and students.  

 

We, the National Executive Committee, challenge each FAMU Rx Alumnus to 

rededicate your commitment to your profession of Pharmacy, your beloved 

FAMU College of Pharmacy and students, and our Diamondback alumni organi-

zation.  New initiatives to help assist with achieving Diamondbackôs mission/

goals and increase awareness among members regarding Diamondback will be 

implemented this year.  For example, this year, all financially active members 

will be asked to serve on a National Standing Committee.  The new categories 

for our annual alumni awards encouraging spirit and recent graduate recognition 

will also continue to be offered. 

 

      Since last publication, we have: 

Ê Facilitated the reorganization of the local South FL and Jacksonville DPAC 

chapters (re-organization of the local Orlando DPAC is planned) 

Ê Introduced NDPACôs National Service Theme, Know Your Medications 

Ê Held the first ever All FAMU Pharmacy Alumni meeting in Orlando, Florida 

(September 2014) 

Ê Sponsored a Book Scholarship Opportunity for a FAMU COPPS Student  

  during the FAMU COPPS Homecoming Coronation  

Ê Participated in FAMU COPPSôs Football Homecoming Tail-gate event 

Ê Provided Christmas Greetings to Financially Active Members 

Ê Supported the FAMU COPPSô Clinical Symposium soon to be known as 

ñPharmacyôs Homecomingò 

 

 

      

This year, we are planning: 

Ê Ongoing Membership Drives to increase the number of financial Rx alumni 

members 

Ê To increase awareness of NDPAC among FAMU COPPS Students  

Ê To continue fostering regular dialogue between the national leadership of 

NDPAC and the leadership of FAMU COPPS 

Ê To actively market to increase alumni pharmacist attendance during our 2015 

Annual Convention in Panama City, Panama, June 17-21, 2015 

Ê To continue the newly-designed NDPAC Polo Shirts fundraiser  

In addition, we are continuing to grow 

connections with Diamondback through 

social media on our NDPAC website, 

Facebook and LinkedIn page. 

 

 

 

So, do you have spirit?  

Please get connected to Diamondback. 

 

Pharmacists and Rattlers Forever!  

 

In service, 

Michelle 

 
Michelle K. Rutledge (ô00 PharmD) 

https://www.linkedin.com/pub/the-national-diamond-back-pharmacy-alumni-council/80/a33/346
https://www.facebook.com/pages/National-Diamondback-Pharmacy-Alumni-Council/208948975876196C
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New Officers 

Please join me in congratulating our new local chapter NDPAC officers for 2014-2015  

JACKSONVILLE 
 
President, Cassandra Moore ('14 PharmD)  

Vice-President, Trianna Watkins ('10 PharmD)  

Treasurer, Michelle Birt ('92 BSPharm) 

Secretary, Janee Sapp ('07 PharmD)  

Chaplain/Parliamentarian, Terrica Wallace ('14 PharmD) 

SOUTH FLORIDA 

 

President, Kelli Farnell ('09 PharmD) 

Vice-President, Elmer Mosley (ô72 BSPharm) 

Secretary, Martha Welters (ó77 BSPharm)  

Parliamentarian, Andrea Baker (ô01 PharmD) 
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In Toronto, Canada Highlights 

 

2014 Annual Convention 

The 2014 Annual Convention in Toronto, Canada was a great suc-

cess.  Eight hours of continuing education (CE) in the form of in-

teractive seminars were offered and then participants were able to 

enjoy some of the sweet sounds of the Toronto Jazz Festival!  In 

between CE sessions, plenary business sessions were held provid-

ing an overview of Diamondback achievements of the past year 

and goals for the upcoming year.   

In addition, Dean Thompson gave an annual ñState of FAMU COPPSò address and election of New National 

NDPAC Officers were held.  Our new national officers for 2014-2015 were also installed during the Annual 

Convention and are listed below:  

President ï Michelle Rutledge (ô00 PharmD) 

Immediate Past President ï John Scrivens, Jr (ô72 BSPharm) 

Vice-President ï Monica Brady (ó02 PharmD) 

Secretary ï Hattie Alexander (ô74 BSPharm) 

Assistant Secretary* ï Sharon White (ó78 BSPharm) 

Treasurer ï Cary Brown (ô80 BSPharm) 

Parliamentarian ï Jaffice Donaldson (ô77 BSPharm) 

Sergeant at Arms/Chaplain ï Michael Bandy (ô09 PharmD) 

 

*- Appointed by President 
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2013-2014  

NDPAC Annual Award winners  -- 

Diamondback 100 Teleconferences & Meeting in Orlando Highlights  

If interested in being featured in the alumni spotlight, please email  

president@nationaldpac.com. 

Charzetta James (ô85 PharmD) of the Jacksonville DPAC won the Alumni Achievement Award. 

 

Tim McCoy (ô10 PharmD) of the Tampa DPAC won the new Young Alumni Award. 

 

The Potomac DPAC (Washington, DC area) won the coveted Chapter of the Year Award. 

 

Letôs congratulate them! 

To help increase communication and awareness of activities of Diamondback (especially among FAMU Pharma-

cists who were not able to attend the Annual Convention), all FAMU Pharmacists were invited to participate in 

several teleconferences in July 2014 and a local meeting in Orlando, Florida in September 2014.   

 

This was the first time that a meeting of this nature was held, 

and it was received well.  Alumni pharmacists representing at 

least four decades of graduates from the FAMU COPPS were 

in attendance.  Highlights of the Diamondback alumni from 

the previous year were presented and new initiatives for this 

year, such as each financially active member serving on a 

National Standing Committee, were introduced.   

 

Door prizes were given away and the main prize was 2 tick-

ets to a FAMU Football home game last season!  COPPS 

alumni, Sherronti Flowers (ô07 PharmD) and Joseph White 

(ô00 PharmD) were the lucky winners.   
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FAMU COPPS Clinical Pharmacy Symposium 
 

Many thanks to the local Tallahassee DPAC chapter and the Liaison to Students National Standing Commit-

tee for organizing a NDPAC table during the Clinical Symposium.  A new Diamondback 101 Overview 

handout was developed and distributed to both FAMU COPPS pharmacy students and alumni.  In addition, 

our NDPAC President spoke to the FAMU COPPS professional pharmacy students during the Tuesday Fo-

rum after the Clinical Symposium.  The students had many questions about the pharmacy profession and 

were eager for mentoring opportunities.  Some students were also interested in volunteering with NDPAC.  

Our desire is that The FAMU Clinical Symposium will soon be known as the ñPharmacy Homecomingò. The 

FAMU Clinical Symposium and is held during the third weekend of February each year. Particularly gradua-

tion classes or pharmacy organization groups celebrating your multiple of five year anniversary (5, 10, 15, 

20, etc), we hope to see you on next year. 


